BG School Council Meeting Minutes
Date:
Tuesday, September 18, 2018

· Welcome everyone to a new school year.

· Discussion on how parents can be involved with the school. 

· Introductions by the current council members in attendance. 

· Introductions by the attending parents

· Provide an overview and purpose of the school council. 

· The council throw fundraisers to help purchase things the board is unable to fund. 

· Additionally, organize meetings and workshops in collaboration with the school.

· Example: the outside garden is the result of a parent’s involvement. Creation of the Friends of Beverly Glen Park group and earning a grant to help maintain / support were her efforts

· These are things parents can do to enrich their child’s experience at school.

· Parents who participate will get great insight into the school and have an informal way to get to know staff and other parents. 

· The council meets once a month, usually for 1 – 1.5 hours, to discuss fundraising events, what is happening in the school. 
· As a member of the school council, you get to vote on what kind of programs funds are going into.

· There are 5 main voting members, chair, vice chair, secretary, treasurer, fund raising chair plus an additional 5 members-at-large.
· However, everyone is welcome to attend the meetings and give feedback, whether you are a voting member or not.

· There is an email distribution list. Nithya (current council president) uses to communicate to all parents who sign up. Please provide your email address if you wish to be included on the distribution. 
· Ran through last year’s school council budget. Where it was raised and where it was spent.

· Source of funds: Most are repeat fundraisers that have been previously successful.

· Pizza lunch is a popular one and generates the majority of the funds. Due to its popularity with both kids and parents, an additional pizza day has been added this year.

· Dance-a-thon is very popular with the kids as well. 

· School lunch programs are run by Bill Jacobs (3 sessions: fall, winter, and spring). Part of the money raised is given to the council to reinvest in the school.

· Popcorn days, another event, is looking for a new lead to run the program. All of the processes are in place to help the next lead.

· Parents also have the option to directly donate to the school online and receive a tax receipt for donations over $25. 

· Expenditures:

· Largest amount went towards technology to replace the library computers. 
· Money went to fund programs like Scientist in the School, performers and other workshops.

· Family Math Night, although a grant was provided to cover the night, the grant was insufficient to cover all of the costs and the reminder was covered by the funds raised by the school council.

· Bus subsidy for field trips ($5 / child)

· Graduation ceremony ( a sendoff for the graduation class )

· Members of the council spoke of their experiences with the school and what they have learned / gained from being a part of the council.

· You get to know the teachers, members of council, and volunteers

· Volunteering at the school helps your kids feel more empowered. They get a boost of confidence seeing their parents being involved at the school.

· You have a chance to see what is going on in the school and get a feel for the pattern of your child’s life.

· Contributions can be big or small. Every little bit helps. 

· We need parents to get involved and support a wonderful school and its programs.

· Being a member of the council gives you a voice for the children. An opportunity to provide your opinion. Everyone’s feedback is welcome and appreciated. 

· An interesting, enriching and rewarding experience. 

· Learn a lot about the needs and concerns of the school. A lot of people are surprised at how much they can actually contribute. 

· There is no judgement. You bring what you have. Everyone has their own strengths and interests. It is through parent involvement that the Lego Club, Garden Club, etc. have been brought into the school. 

· Staff members spoke of their experience (Morag Killackey (Principal), Frank Costa (Vice-Principal), Stephanie O’Hara (Teacher)

· Mrs. Killackey has spent eight years at the school. Always gets positive feedback from supply teachers and visitors to the school.

· Mr. Costa is in his 2nd year at the school. The community is fantastic, staff, parents, and students. If you’re on the fence, come on in and try it. You’ll feel like part of the family, part of something bigger.

· Mme. O’Hara has been teaching at the school for 9 years. As a teacher, we are here for your children. As part of the council, you’re here for every BG child. We can put our minds and skills together and make a great year. On behalf of the teachers, it makes a difference knowing the parents are behind them. 

· Manna Wong is our trustee. Meetings quarterly. Our group is the largest represented there. Shows we as a parent community are very involved. 

· Nomination forms for the School Council have been emailed by the vice-principal. You can nominate yourself or others. Deadline is Thursday, September 24th, 2018, no later than 9:30AM.

· If you are unable to commit regularly, you are still welcome to come to any meetings.

· There is also an email distribution list for volunteer opportunities.

Thank you all for coming!

Next Meeting: Tuesday, October 16, 2018, 6:30PM. Meeting will be to hold the election for the 2018-2019 school council. 

